TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 4, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on October 4, 2018.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor, Chris Macek 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri
Guests: John Wheeler, Tom Johnson
Chair pro temp Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of March 1.

Voting in favor: Michael, Noah, Eric, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstentions: John

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Eric, to approve the hearing minutes of March 1, for Beth and Timothy Simmonds.

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: John

The meeting was recessed at 7:15 p.m. for the purpose of a Public Hearing for William Stafford.
The meeting resumed at 7:33 p.m.

Discussing the Stafford hearing, the Board agreed that the distance from the property line should be measured from the pole, but in the future, they would like a clarification in the bylaws.
The Stafford  project provides renewable power, which is a benefit to the community. The project does not require any new curb cuts. Drivers will not be affected by any glare from the panel. Water and sewer systems will not be affected by this project. There should be no adverse impact on town services. Surface and groundwater runoff should not be changed since no buildings are being added. No signs will be added.

A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, that based on the information collected and the above findings, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to William Stafford to install a solar PV system on a single steel pole for the purpose of generating renewable solar electricity in the yard of the property located at 175 Peckville Road (Map 28, Lot 19). 


Voting in Support of motion: Noah, Eric, Micahel, Chris, John
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

A motion was made by John, seconded by Eric, to approve the meeting minutes of July 12.


Voting in favor: Michael, John, Noah, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Chris

Planning Board members John Wheeler and Tom Johnson were present to discuss proposed changes to the Zoning Bylaws. John Wheeler said that the Planning Board had been concentrating on affordable housing. A survey had shown the need for more affordable homes or rental properties. The Planning Board is considering redefining the minimum lot size. Statistics show that 90% of the Village Commercial District consists of non-conforming lets, and 73% of the Village Residential District has non-conforming lots. The Planning Board is thinking of reducing the lot size from 20,000 square feet to 8,000 square feet,
Discussion followed on whether reducing lot size would lower property values and whether it would be better to renovate existing housing. The Planning Board members said they had no real sense of how many new village lots could actually be created. That Board has also thought of creating a new zoning district on the other side of Route 2 from the village. It was mentioned that bringing sewer and water to that side of the highway would be expensive.

Other changes to the bylaws were discussed including: defining the setback for ground-mounted solar installations – measuring from the panel or the pole; shared/common driveways; flag lots; and changing the definition of “family,” which is now very loosely defined.

At 9:10 p.m. Eric moved that the meeting be adjourned. Chris seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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